
 

              Governing Board Regular Meeting of August 10, 2022 
 
The Contra Costa Community College District (4CD) Governing Board conducted a regular 
meeting on Wednesday, August 10, 2022, beginning at 5:00 p.m., followed by closed session, 
and continuation of public session at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Purchasing Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 

 a Contra Costa College (CCC) renewal agreement with the Richmond Community 
Foundation to provide SparkPoint services, including financial services that support 
student persistence, such as budgeting, credit and financial coaching; 

 a new Diablo Valley College (DVC) agreement with Benicia Unified School District to 
allow students to complete their internship and work experience hours at K-12 sites; 

 a 4CD renewal agreement with Contra Costa Health Services to provide COVID-19 
vaccinations at CCC and DVC; and 

 a Los Medanos College (LMC) renewal agreement with John F. Kennedy University to 
provide school-based therapeutic counseling services to students.  

 
Measure E 2014 Bond Oversight Committee Appointments 
The Governing Board approved the following appointments to the 4CD Citizens’ Bond Oversight 
Committee: 

 Lee Bateman, LMC Support Organization Representative; and 
 William van Dyk, CCC Support Organization Representative. 

 
Both volunteers are serving a third consecutive term, which will end on June 30, 2024. 
 
Authorization to Sell General Obligation Bonds 
A Resolution authorizing the issuance and sale of not to exceed $110 million of General 
Obligation Bonds was unanimously approved by the Governing Board. Proceeds from the 
general obligation bonds will retire the Bond Anticipation Notes taken out earlier this year. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned in memory of Randy P. Connor, LMC Humanities adjunct professor, 
and Brian Johnson, former LMC student, who earned his A.A. degree and was a member of the 
Umoja Scholars Program. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING/STUDY SESSON OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, SEPTBEMBER 14, 2022, AT 6:00 P.M. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Dr. Judy E. Walters, President (Ward 2) • Fernando Sandoval, Vice President (Ward 5) • John E. 

Márquez, Secretary (Ward 1) • Rebecca Barrett (Ward 3) • Andy Li (Ward 4) • Surpreet Kaur. 

Student Trustee 
 

 


